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Following are the Board of Trustees Key Messages from the Board Meeting 
held on Tuesday, December 13, 2016. 
 

 
 
1)  Ken Sampson, Associate Superintendent of Programs and Services along with Chad Kuzyk, 

Director of Learning and Innovation presented an update on Literacy and Numeracy as it 
applies to Livingstone Range School Division Goal 1, All Students will create, acquire, 
connect and communicate meaning through literacy and numeracy in a wide variety of 
contexts.   

 
 Further information on Literacy & Numeracy is located on our website by clicking on the 

Literacy Symbol  under Quicklinks, or, http://www.lrsd.ca/Literacy.php  

 
 
2)  The JTF Student Leadership Council accompanied by their teacher-leader Jordi Roelfsema 

and Vice Principle Leanne Watson, attended the meeting and presented information on the 
council's initiatives as well as conferences they are involved in throughout the school year.  
Leadership Council students attending the meeting were Kayla Crozier, Baylie Martine, Sam 
Wright, Ella Hertz, Avery Sheldon, Erinn McRae and Kennedy Beagrie.  Each student talked 
about their role in the Council and reviewed the various conferences, Canadian Student 
Leadership Conference, the Junior High Leadership Conference, the Regional Council for 
Student Leadership Conference and, the Alberta Student Leadership Conference.  They 
spoke on their personal experiences, and what they have brought home from each 
conference.  They spoke on local, national and global initiatives they are involved in and 
talked about the importance of giving back; Helping Hampers, Terry Fox Run, Relay for Life 
and Serve it up for Africa.  Additionally they are involved with the Student Body Services 
which involves many activities within the school as well as Spirit Activities in which they 
interact with the Junior High Students.    

 
 
3) Elaine Garner, Principal of Horace Allen School presented the schools' Annual Results 

Report and Three Year Plan to the Board of Trustees.  The Horace Allen Annual Education 
Report is located on our division website.  Please use the following link to review their 
report.  http://tinyurl.com/h2ypzog  

 
 
4)  The Board of Trustees approved the third reading of Board Polices 4 - Role of the Trustee, 8 

- Board Operations and, 9 - Committees of the Board. 
 
 


